Name of Company
Procurement Policy Statement 
As Name of Company is a voluntary organisation there are no legal obligations for the company to follow public procurement procedures as laid down in the Scottish Government guidelines available on the SG website   www.scotland.gov.uk/topics/government/procurement

However in wishing to observe the essential principles in conducting any procurement function ie carrying out a competitive tender process in an open, objective and transparent manner in order to achieve best value for money, the Name of Company Board agree to adopt the following guidelines:

1. For goods or services under £1000, purchasing decisions are at the discretion of the Chief Officer who is responsible for ensuring value for money 

2. For goods or services above £1000 Name of Company will normally:
a) Provide a brief giving details of the work to be carried out

b) Distribute the brief in written form via email or letter to at least 3 suppliers where available

c) Use a panel of at least 3 staff and/or board members to decide who the contract should be awarded to

d) Notify the suppliers (successful and unsuccessful) of the decision in written form via email or letter 

e) In consideration of bids, preference will be given to local contractors where the service provided is of equal quality and provides good value for money

2. Where there is only one provider of a service due to Name of Company’s geographical location or a very specific local requirement, this will be accepted, providing the service is in keeping with the brief and provides good value for money.

In these cases, we will take reasonable steps to establish that the supplier’s costs are acceptable eg by comparing with rates from other similar businesses where this is practicable. The final purchasing decision rests with the Chief Officer.
